BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 12, 2004

Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room, Town Hall

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, October 12, 2004. Chairperson Daniel R. Santanello opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance – Chairman Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chair, Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Open Session:

Paula Bonazzoli and Shelley Sackett from the Swampscott School Committee gave an update to the Board regarding the Suburban Coalition and have asked the Town of Swampscott and the Board of Selectmen for their support and involvement.

Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Mr. John Stinson to Assistant Veterans Services Officer seconded by Selectman Paster.

Votes of The Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve the following dates for Board of Selectmen meeting’s for November 9, 2004, November 23, 2004, December 7, 2004, December 21, 2004, January 4, 2005 and January 18, 2005 seconded by Selectmen Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice from Goulston & Storrs through the month of August 31, 2004 in the amount of $14,047.55 seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice from Goulston  & Storrs through the month of April 30, 2004 in the amount of $27, 627.09 seconded by Selectmen Hyde. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve overhanging sign for Sunoco, 182 Paradise Road seconded by Selectmen Hyde.

he Board of Selectmen voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve a request from Café Paolina, 646 Humphrey Street to extend their current permit to allow customers to bring in their own beer and wine seconded by Selectmen Hyde. This permit expires on February 10, 2005.

Resident Jean Reardon spoke, asking the Town to look into changing or updating the Town –By-Laws to reflect these types of permit if they are going to be a part of the Licensing Board’s authority to approve.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy that the Town Administrator review the request from Mary King regarding a stop sign being placed at intersection of Bay View and Cedar Hill seconded by Selectmen Paster. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that the Internal Traffic Committee reviewed the request and agreed to install the stop sign.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve Andrew W. Maylor’s Annual Performance Review seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Paster to approve the Board of Selectmen meeting on the Financial Forecast to be held on November 15, 2004 at 8:00p.m. in the Little Theatre at Swampscott High School seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

Public Hearing:

A continuation of a Public Hearing from September 28, 2004 regarding K &K’s Fiory’s Market, 205 Burrill Street to change their license status from selling beer and wine to selling all alchol was opened by Selectman Paster and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy. The Board took no action on this matter and has scheduled a second public hearing for October 26, 2004 after clarification from the Alcoholic Beverage Control Commission that this request should be a New License not a Change of License. The Public Hearing was closed by Selectman Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Paster.

Recognition:

 Andrew Brandt, Steven Gadman and Mathew Havlicek were presented by Selectmen Paster a framed letter of recognition from the Board regarding receiving their Eagle Scouts Award. Selectman Paster and all members of the Board thanked these young men for there service to their community and congratulated them on their achievement.

Commendation:

Chairman Santanello read a letter recognizing Officer’s Candace Doyle and Michael Serino on their assistance and communication skills they demonstrated during a recent 911 call regarding a choking victim.

Information/ Update: 

Chief Lawrence Galante spoke to the Board on his decision to officially announce his retirement from the Swampscott Fire Department on or around December 31, 2004. Chief Galante has been with the department for a total of 33years with 23 of those years serving in the capacity as a Captain. 

Fall Family Festival to be held on Saturday, October 16, 2004 at Linscott Park from 11am to 4pm.

Fisherman’s Beach Clean-Up as part of Massachusetts Coastsweep to be held on Sunday October 24, 2004 from 1pm. to 3pm.

Town Administrator Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator tentatively has scheduled the Annual Financial Forecast presentation to be held on November 15, 2004 at 8pm. in the Little Theatre at the Swampscott High School, this will be a joint meeting of the Board of Selectmen, School Committee and the Finance Committee.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 8:30p.m.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

